
By E-mail 

GOVERNMENT OF MEGHALAYA  
OFFICE OF THE CHAIRMAN 

CENTRAL RECRUITMENT BOARD **** MEGHALAYA POLICE **** SHILLONG 

Letter No. PTS/CRB/ RECR/ 2024/ 442                   Dated Shillong, the 19th December, 2024. 

PRESS RELEASE 

  Reference the Press Release published by this office vide No. PTS/CRB/ RECR/ 2024/439 dtd. 

05.12.2024, this is to inform all the candidates that the admit cards for the Physical Efficiency Test (PET) at 

the 4 (four) centers - 1st MLP Bn., Mawiong, Shillong; 2nd MLP Bn., Goeragre, Tura; 4th MLP Bn., 

Sohpian, Nongstoin and 5th MLP Bn., Samanda, Williamnagar have been made available for 

downloading w.e.f 16th December 2024. Candidates appearing for PET at the above 4 (four) centers, are 

requested to kindly download their admit cards from the Meghalaya Police website – www.megpolice.gov.in. 

  Candidates opting for change in PET date are requested to kindly submit an application to the 

Member Secretary, Central Recruitment Board, Meghalaya Police at the Office of Central Recruitment 

Board, Mawroh, Shillong or by email at policetrg-meg@gov.in and uploading all the relevant documents. 

Please note that candidates are permitted to change their Physical Efficiency Test (PET) date only once, 

provided the request is based on valid reasons. The last date for acceptance of application for change of 

Physical Efficiency Test (PET) date will be on 2nd January, 2025 positively and no applications will be 

accepted after this date.   

  Furthermore, candidates are advised to regularly check the official Meghalaya Police website 

for updates, and for any queries, kindly contact the office of the Central Recruitment Board at Mawroh, 

Shillong or reach us through our helpline no.6033164273 on working days during office hours.   

Sd/- 

(Shri Dalton P Marak, IPS) 

Inspector General of Police, (SB/Bdr.), 

Cum- Chairman, 

Central Recruitment Board, 

Meghalaya Police, Shillong. 

 

Memo No. PTS/CRB/ RECR/ 2024/ 442-A             Dated Shillong, the 19th December, 2024. 

Copy to: - 

1. The Assistant Inspector General of Police, (A), Meghalaya, Shillong for favour of kind information of 

the Director General of Police, Meghalaya, Shillong with a request for putting up the notice in the 

Meghalaya Police website. 

2. The Deputy Inspector General of Police (ER, Shillong) and (WR, Tura), Meghalaya, for favour of kind 

information. 

3. The Director, Information & Public Relations, Meghalaya, Shillong for information with a request to 

publish the above notice in one English (Shillong Times), one Khasi and one Garo Newspaper in the 

State for wide publicity. 

4. All Members of the Central Recruitment Board (CRB) for kind information. 

5. All the Superintendents of Police and all Commandants of Battalions for kind information and wide 

publicity.   

6. All Electronic Media Houses in the state for wide publicity. 

 

 

(Shri Lakador Syiem, IPS) 

Member Secretary, 

Central Recruitment Board, 

Meghalaya Police, Shillong. 
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